
Friday, June 1, 2007: (St. Justin) 
 Jesus said: “My people, every time you sit down to eat, you 
expect something is going to be put on your plate.  You do not 
consider whether there will be food available, but only to ask 
your choice of food.  In some countries where people are 
starving, it is a treat to even have a bowl of soup, or even a 
glass of water to drink.  When you have so many gifts of food 
always before you, it is hard to imagine what it would be like 
to go to bed hungry.  So in your heart of hearts it would be 
gracious of you to send a donation for food to some agencies who 
send food to the starving people of the world.  Even a donation 
of money or food to your local food shelf would be greatly 
appreciated by those in need of food.  You have such an 
abundance of everything in America, and it would be a charitable 
act to share with those who have next to nothing.  Pray for 
these people that they could be helped by various charities and 
governments to find enough food to survive.  When you feed the 
hungry, you are feeding Me in them, and you will be rewarded for 
your kindness.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, there are many different ways that 
you could live your life in various vocations.  In the end you 
still have to find a place to stay and a job for money to 
provide for your meals.  You take time to pray, time to eat, and 
time to sleep.  Except for different kinds of recreation, your 
duties and routines of life are very similar to how others are 
living.  In the monastic life there is a lot stronger focus on 
letting Me run their lives.  In the world there are many 
distractions calling on your attention that can take you away 
from focusing on Me.  Keep your priorities of prayer first in 
your life, and I will always lead you on your mission.  It is 
when you give worldly things more priority that your spiritual 
life suffers from a lack of fervor.  Retreats and special visits 
to monasteries, can wake you up to your real vocation in life 
which is to know, love, and serve Me.  This life is passing 
away, so your focus should always be centered on your eternal 
destination with Me in heaven.” 
 
Saturday, June 2, 2007: 
 Jesus said:  “My people, many of you were enthused and 
renewed in witnessing how the monks live in near silence.  These 
monks have totally offered their lives to My service in their 
daily prayer lives.  When you surrender everything to Me, you 
receive a beautiful peace with no worries about what is going on 
around you.  Even in preparing for the coming tribulation, I am 
giving you a total peace with complete trust in My protection.  
In the vision you see that some people are called to donate 
their time and money to help feed the homeless people of the 



city.  There are also local food shelves where you can volunteer 
to help the less fortunate with food and clothing.  This 
reaching out to help others is a means to serve Me by helping 
your neighbor to get their necessities.  All, that you do in 
good  deeds, charity, and prayers, will store up treasure for 
you in heaven for the day of your judgment.” 
     Jesus said: “My people, these multiple fiery red darts 
represent the demons that are causing all of the war and 
hostilities to continue in Iraq, Afghanistan, and Israel.  There 
are many factions that are struggling to control these oil rich 
lands, but the demons are continuing to antagonize the militants 
into more killing to get their way.  This war needs to end for 
America because you are losing troops and money for no apparent 
gain or cessation to the bombings.  Terrorists will set up their 
camps in any country they choose, so the reasons for staying 
have no more weight than the reasons you started this conflict.  
The best support for your troops is to bring them back home 
while they are still alive.  Pray for an end to this conflict 
which the people want to see ended as well.” 
 
Sunday, June 3, 2007: (Trinity Sunday) 
 God the Father said: “We are the God of Love, Three Persons 
in one God.  When you receive One of Us in Holy Communion, you 
receive all three Persons at the same time.  We love you all so 
much, and We are sending each one of you a portion of Our loving 
Spirit from heaven.  We also want all of you to show your love 
for Us every day in praise and Adoration even as the saints and 
angels do.  Consecrate yourselves to Us every day in all of your 
prayers and deeds.  With this feeling of love for all of Us, 
your worldly things pale in comparison and how could you put 
them before Us?  I call on you to evangelize souls so they can 
come to love Us as you do.”  
 Jesus said: “My people, in days past there were many 
factory jobs that paid good wages and had many company paid 
benefits.  Today’s factory owners are now looking for the 
cheapest wages and they are  trying to avoid paying out 
benefits.  They know that labor costs are the largest component 
for their products.  It is unfortunate that these managers are 
going overseas to find cheap labor and little benefits.  The 
fact that they are dependent on foreign labor and are putting 
Americans out of work does not concern them.  Yet, they depend 
on American consumers to buy their products.  It is difficult to 
boycott this practice because many American firms are farming 
out jobs as well.  With fewer American factory jobs, now the 
average wage is lower and many are having trouble getting health 
care insurance.  Foreigners are profiting from jobs shipped 
overseas, but the American worker is the loser.  It is the rich 



who are profiting from any cost saving while the middle class is 
being eliminated.  This is another example of how the rich are 
trying to exploit cheap labor and cause American workers to work 
for slave wages just to survive.  Once your people learn how 
they are being abused, there could be an uprising about imports 
and exporting of jobs.  By importing more than America exports, 
you are slowly moving any wealth out of your country.  Pray for 
your families in providing for a living, but your taxes and cost 
of benefits are going to have a day of reckoning when you cannot 
avoid to pay for them.  This could lead to chaos and a massive 
depression, and a possible revolution against the bad government 
going on.” 
 
Monday, June 4, 2007: 
 Jesus said: “My people, everything that I do is out of love 
for you.  The Commandments that were given to you reflect the 
love of God, and the love you should have for your neighbor.  My 
coming to earth as a man to die for your sins is a gift of My 
very Self and an expression of how much I love man that I would 
sacrifice My life for you.  I have given you My sacraments and 
My very Self to you in every Holy Communion that you receive.  I 
have given you many gifts in My creation so that you will have 
light to see, air to breathe,  and food to eat.  Since I am all 
love, it is difficult for Me to see man fighting and killing 
each other in war, and all the other abuses of nature and even 
your own bodies.  I am also perfection without sin and I give 
you My life as an example how to live without sin.  You can 
replenish the grace in your soul by frequent Confession where 
you can ask My forgiveness of your sins.  I want My faithful to 
live in love in all of the intentions of your actions.  Even in 
My worldly creation where everything is perfectly made, man 
still tries in vain to improve on My perfection, and you are 
destroying the earth by your greed for wealth and comforts.  
Give your praise and glory to Me in your daily prayer and follow 
Me in the mission that I have given you.  Accept the beauty and 
right purpose of all of My creation and leave things in their 
natural state.” 
 
Tuesday, June 5, 2007: (St. Boniface) 
 Jesus said:  “My people, hydroelectric power is one of the 
cheapest and environmentally friendly sources of electricity 
that man could generate.  I am showing you the workings of such 
a power plant because now you are looking hard to generate 
electricity without burning fuels to do it.  Even though some 
question whether carbon dioxide is the source or the result of 
global warming, cutting back on your air pollution is better for 
your lungs.  Because man has finally decided to do something 



about air pollution, he is seeing all the possibilities for 
conservation, more fuel efficient power plants and cars, 
alternative fuels, and better use of wind, solar, water, and 
even tides to generate power.  If you put some serious effort 
into these improvements, you could clean up your air all over 
the world and save burning fossil fuels which eventually could 
run out at your current and future usage.  Your transportation, 
electricity, and heating your homes, consumes most of your 
fuels.  These are other areas where you could reduce your fuel 
usage by being creative in conservation and efficiency.  You 
work hard on many different causes, so now protecting your 
environment can leave a better heritage for future generations.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, you know that many souls send 
themselves to various levels of purgatory.  Some need more 
purging of their earthly desires than others.  There is a 
certain amount of suffering that each of these souls must endure 
to atone for the reparation due for their sins.  The souls in 
upper purgatory can be helped more by your prayers, good deeds, 
and Masses.  There is more light and less greyness in upper 
purgatory where most of their suffering is not being able to see 
My face.  In lower purgatory it is darker and the souls suffer 
more as they do in hell.  These souls have to suffer and be 
purged for a minimum of their time before your prayers can help 
release them sooner.  You have a gift to receive messages from 
these souls after death, and it would be good to read some books 
on this subject of what other souls have revealed.  You also are 
seeing a need in your time to spend more prayer time 
specifically for the souls in purgatory.  There are very few 
living souls that can convey this need for the poor souls in 
purgatory and this is a worthy intention to help free these 
souls from purgatory, so they can enjoy sooner the heaven that 
has been promised to them.  All of these souls are saved, and it 
is just a matter of time until they are freed to enjoy My love 
and rest in heaven.” 
 
Wednesday, June 6, 2007: (St. Norbert) 
 Jesus said: “My people, the time of the Warning is coming 
soon as indicated by the vision of this spinning bicycle wheel.  
It will be a great outpouring of My mercy and a blessing to 
every soul so they will be prepared for the coming tribulation.  
Even the worst of sinners will be given the grace to see Me in 
an out of body experience, and everyone will see how much they 
have offended Me by their sins.  This spinning motion of the 
spokes of a bicycle wheel represents all of the actions and 
events that have occurred in your lives that will be flashed 
before you.  The good things in your life will give you 
consolation, but the bad things will torment you with the guilt 



of your sins.  Everything will be true and you will not be able 
to deny them or make excuses for your behavior, because I will 
show you the intentions in your heart for each action.  This 
will occur for every soul at the same time.  You will come 
before My Light of love and after your life review, I will show 
you where you would be judged at that moment of your life to 
heaven, hell, or purgatory.  You will then have a small taste of 
what it would be like in the place where you were judged.  You 
would then be placed back into your bodies and you would be 
given a chance to convert and change your sinful ways before the 
tribulation would start.  Everyone will appreciate how much I 
love them, and how My mercy and grace will help them to seek My 
forgiveness and the forgiveness of those they may have offended 
in life.  This whole experience will be one of love from Me, but 
it could cause sobbing in tears from your love or your guilt 
from sin.  This will be a supernatural intervention by Me to 
change people’s lives because the evil of this day is leading 
many souls away from Me.  Be prepared in your souls for this 
illumination of your conscience and a memory of the sins that 
you have not confessed.” 
 
Wednesday, June 6, 2007: 
 Jesus said: “My people, I will protect My refuges from the 
evil ones by blinding their eyes from My faithful.  When My 
faithful first arrive at their refuges, they will be frightened 
by the evil ones, and their faith in My help will not be strong.  
Only with prayer and trust can people live calmly at rest in the 
refuges.  Once you see Me multiply the food, water, and 
dwellings, then you will quickly become believers in My 
miracles.  In the old Exodus the people had to rely on manna, 
quail, and water.  In this new modern day Exodus you will have 
My angels to give you Communion, there will be deer for meat, 
and miraculous springs for water.  Once at My refuges, you will 
all be assigned duties for each of you to help the community in 
addition to your daily prayer life.  As long as you have shelter 
and your necessities, you will be able to endure this brief 
trial of the tribulation.  Trust that I will provide for your 
protection and your needs.” 
 
Thursday, June 7, 2007: 
 Jesus said: “My people, this is a significant vision of a 
comet from an unusual vantage point because I have told you a 
while ago that this comet was on its way toward the earth. (6-
22-05) You are seeing the earth off in the distance as the comet 
is slowly approaching.  This is the same comet that will signal 
the time of the Warning when many will be frightened as it will 
send this same debris of the vision down onto the earth.  You 



will not have any warning from your scientists until you can 
visualize this comet for yourselves with the naked eye.  I have 
been giving you messages of what it would be like in this 
Warning experience, and now you are seeing more signs that this 
time is growing near in your time.  Even though some will be 
frightened at this comet’s close flyby, there is nothing to 
fear.  Be at peace with My coming intervention of mercy because 
it would be more frightening to have to suffer all eternity in 
the flames of hell.  I am giving all souls one last chance to 
wake up and change their sinful lives before they could be lost 
forever to the devil.  Take advantage of all opportunities to 
grow closer to Me in love by My graces.  Repent in seeking My 
forgiveness of your sins and believe in the Good News of My 
salvation by the example of My death on the cross and My 
Resurrection.” 
 Prayer Group: 
 Jesus said: “My people, in this vision of My suffering on 
the cross I am brought face to face with each of you so you 
could share your earthly suffering with My suffering.  In this 
vision also you are seeing My Spirit rise to meet My heavenly 
Father.  The cross has two dimensions.  The horizontal cross 
member represents your earthly body as I had adopted in My 
Incarnation.  The vertical member represents your spirit soul 
which is always directed to heaven and your Creator.  You are 
soul and body and it is the Holy Spirit in you that gives you 
life.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, when you die, your soul leaves your 
body as a white beam of light, much like when I gave up My 
Spirit in the first vision.  It is fitting to see the cross 
again at your funeral as your body is separated from the soul.  
While you are alive, you are like a living cross made up of soul 
and body.  Once you leave your body, you are allowed a brief 
time to adjust to your new spiritual environment.  Then you are 
brought to Me for your first judgment.  Be prepared in life by 
frequent Confession so your soul will be pure to meet Me at your 
death.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, this boat in the vision recalls 
many experiences that I had with My apostles.  I called several 
of My apostles who were fishermen to follow Me in being fishers 
of men.  I showed My apostles My powers when I calmed the storm 
and I led them to several large catches of fish.  You can even 
envision yourself traveling in a boat on the sea of life as you 
go through high waves and low swells.  Call on Me during your 
life so I can calm the storms and give you My peace, rest, and 
My love.” 
 Jesus said: “My  people, the little children are always 
aglow as they anticipate receiving gifts at Christmas time.  The 



most important guest at Christmas should be Me as the ‘Christ 
Child’.  The image or statue of the ‘Infant Jesus’ is honored in 
many Spanish speaking countries around Christmas time when they 
honor Me with a novena to My birth.  You can pray to Me as an 
adult or as an infant, since I am the same Jesus.  Thank you for 
bringing this statue today to honor My Infancy.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, when wine is mentioned, you 
immediately think of My first miracle when I changed six large 
jars of water into the finest wine at the Marriage Feast in 
Cana.  My apostles came to believe in Me more as they witnessed 
My miracles.  Another great miracle with wine is when the wine 
is consecrated at a Mass into My Most Precious Blood and the 
bread into My Body.  This gift of Myself in My Eucharist is the 
greatest gift that I could give you in this life.  Those, who 
eat My Body and drink My Blood worthily,  will have eternal life 
in heaven.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, you are already viewing some 
unusual storms in the Middle East and many violent storms across 
your nation.  This view of the sea is truly the calm before your 
hurricane season.  A few mild storms have brought some needed 
rain, but other storms will become more violent as you see the 
waters of the ocean heat up.  Pray that your people will find 
safety during these storms.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, you are having a brief glimpse of 
the glory of My throne in heaven where the saints and angels 
sing My constant praises.  This peace and love in heaven can be 
had by anyone who accepts Me as Master of their lives, and 
repents of their sins.  The glory and beauty of heaven cannot be 
expressed in earthly terms, but you know a little of the feeling 
of My peace and love that envelops those in heaven.  Keep 
focused on Me in heaven in following My mission for your life, 
and you will one day reap your reward in heaven.” 
 
Friday, June 8, 2007:  
 Jesus said: “My people, My Archangel St. Raphael instructed 
young Tobias to place the gall of the fish on his father, 
Tobit’s eyes, and he assured him that his father’s eyesight 
would return.  Tobias then removed the thin skin of the 
cataracts from his father’s eyes, and he praised God that Tobit 
could see again.  There were many miraculous healings recorded 
in the Bible, but some did employ natural methods that are still 
used today in medicine.  Your medicines and surgery today have 
saved many lives and prolonged your life expectancies.  But 
still I prefer you to use vitamins, herbs, a good diet, and 
proper exercise to take care of your body.  Avoid excesses of 
sugar, food, drugs, and alcohol to maintain your health.  It is 
getting harder to stay healthy when man contaminates your foods 



with excessive preservatives, pesticides, and other filth and 
bad bacteria.  Even some are filling your skies with chem trails 
of viruses causing flu-like symptoms.  Eat naturally as much as 
you can so you can be healthy to do My work in your mission here 
on earth.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, those people, who will rule the new 
world order, will be just as ruthless as the Nazis in 
eliminating religious and patriotic Americans.  This is why they 
will be using foreign troops to send you to the detention center 
death camps because your own troops would not kill and cremate 
Americans.  Some of My faithful will be martyred for their faith 
in not going along with the new world order and not worshiping 
the beast, but they will become instant saints.  The rest of My 
faithful will be called to leave for My refuges where you will 
be protected from the evil ones by My angels.  You will be 
persecuted by demon inspired people, but I will not abandon you.  
Some of the leaders and outspoken against the new world order 
will be sought out even before martial law is declared.  I will 
give a warning to My special faithful.  It is more of this group 
that may face martyrdom.  The rest of My faithful will be sought 
out when martial law is declared.  They already have lists of 
religious and patriots, and they will proceed to pick you up if 
you are still at your homes.  Listen to My call and leave in 
haste before these evil ones could capture you.  Be patient for 
a brief reign of these evil days before I will come in victory 
over Satan and the Antichrist.” 
 
Saturday, June 9, 2007: (St. Ephrem) 
 Jesus said: “My people, I am showing you again some caves 
where you will be led by your guardian angels for hiding and 
protection.  There will be a time of persecution when the evil 
ones will seek out My faithful to kill you, and you will be 
thankful to Me for My protection.  At times you will need to 
come out or have another exit for air or getting your food, so I 
will provide an opening for those who have difficulties with 
being closed in.  Animals and the Early Christians have hidden 
in caves for protection and the time of the tribulation will not 
be any different.  Give thanks and praise to your Lord for all 
that I do for you both now and in this future trial.  You have 
been warned of these coming evil times, and you have been shown 
to follow your angels.  Be patient and trust in Me in your 
prayers for this trial will be brief before I come again in 
victory.”    
 Jesus said: “My people, this vision is all about a time of 
a coming epidemic that would be from a man-made virus.  A good 
number of people will become sick with pneumonia like symptoms 
and there will be areas of quarantine as indicated by the yellow 



gowns and protected environment.  The people riding on bicycles 
are indications of My faithful seeking My refuges as havens of 
protection from these perpetrated diseases.  I have told you 
that at My refuges there would be healing springs to heal 
diseases.  There also will be a luminous cross over the refuges, 
and those who look upon this cross would be healed of all 
sicknesses, poisons, or man-made viruses.  My refuges will truly 
be a source of healing, both physically of this epidemic virus, 
and spiritually in helping to lead souls to God.  Rejoice that I 
will protect you from anything that the evil ones will try to 
inflict on you.  Their power is nothing compared to My power, 
and the evil ones will not be able to see you or restrain you 
from being with Me.” 
 
Sunday, June 10, 2007: (Corpus Christi) 
 Jesus said: “My people, I talked about ‘living water’ to a 
Samaritan woman representing My Body and Blood in My Eucharist 
as a grace to everyone. (John 4:13-15) ‘Everyone who drinks of 
this water will thirst again.  He, however, who drinks of the 
water that I will give him shall never thirst, but the water 
that I will give him shall become in him a fountain of water, 
springing up unto life everlasting.’  Even after I resurrected, 
My angels told the women at the tomb that I am a God of the 
Living and not the dead.  When you worthily eat My Body and 
drink My Blood, you will truly have life everlasting.  My 
Eucharist is a taste of heaven because you are receiving Me in 
My Real Presence.  Whenever you receive Me, you also receive God 
the Father, and God the Holy Spirit because we are inseparable.  
There have been many miracles of My Eucharist to give witness to 
believers and unbelievers that I am truly present in every 
consecrated Host.  When you come to My tabernacles or visit Me 
in Adoration, you are giving praise and glory to My Real 
Presence.  I only ask that you always receive Holy Communion in 
the state of grace without mortal sin, so you do not commit any 
sin of sacrilege against Me.  Every time that your parish 
receives Me in Holy Communion you are all joined in My Mystical 
Body with the Communion of Saints.” 
 
Monday, June 11, 2007: (St. Barnabas) 
 Jesus said: “My people, these stacked pictures are like a 
time line of your life, and the last picture of red is the end 
of your life.  As long as you see pictures of yourself in 
action, you are still living in this life.  You all know that at 
one point in time you are appointed to die.  But death is part 
of this life and your soul will live on forever.  It is the 
future destination of your soul that should be so important to 
you.  If you truly love Me, you can always be assured of being 



with Me in heaven one day.  But if you refuse to love Me, and 
refuse to be sorry for your sins, you could risk being judged to 
eternity in hell.  You would rather come to heaven more out of 
loving Me than from the fear of hell.  Hell is reserved for the 
devil, his angels, and those who are evil or those who ignored 
Me.  If your focus is on heaven, then you should also be focused 
on loving Me and serving Me.  For some, coming to heaven will be 
an easy road, but for others, you may have to suffer 
persecution, or even martyrdom.  The more you suffer, or the 
more good deeds that you did in life, the higher the level of 
heaven that you will be rewarded.  So do not just seek to do the 
minimum to gain heaven, but seek to gain the highest spot in 
heaven that your God-given gifts can lift you.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, no matter which country that you 
live in, it is only necessary to provide your family with 
shelter and enough food and water to survive.  The rest of your 
comforts are not as needed.  If you seek My Kingdom first, 
everything else will be provided for you.  So do not worry or be 
anxious about tomorrow, but live for the moment that you are 
living, because you only have the present.  When you consecrate 
your lives to Me in daily prayer, and serve Me in following your 
mission, you can trust Me that you will find your reward in 
heaven.  Those, who spend all their time on earth to accumulate 
riches, are spending their time in vain when they could focus on 
Me and serve the needs of others, which would store more 
valuable treasure in heaven.  When you reach your judgment at 
the end of your life, you will have to make an accounting for 
how you spent all the time that was given to you.  The more time 
that you spend in prayer and helping others, this will be the 
best way that you could account for your time.  Now that you 
know how best to use your time, then reach out to souls to 
evangelize them in bringing them to Me.” 
 
 
Tuesday, June 12, 2007: 
 Jesus said: “My people, when you make a light, you put it 
on a lamp stand for all to see in the house. (Matt. 5:16) ‘Even 
so let your Light shine before men, in order that they may see 
your good works and give glory to your Father in heaven.’  You 
have My Light of grace, faith, and knowledge in you, so you need 
to share it with others and do not just keep Me to yourself.  
Reach out to share your love with Me and your neighbor.  Every 
time that you help someone, you are helping Me in them.  There 
also are many souls that need to be evangelized so they can come 
to know and love Me.  Saving souls from hell is even a better 
help for your neighbor than helping them with their earthly 
needs.  But you can feed the body and the soul so you are 



helping the whole person.  Let your Light of love shine out on 
all the nations.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, it is good to be next to nature out 
in the rural areas where the air is cleaner and it is quieter 
than the noisy cities.  Such an environment is also more 
conducive to prayer and meditation.  Many people have even been 
called to build refuges out away from the cities where there are 
fewer people to question your activities.  Some people will be 
farming crops where possible, while others will need to have 
their food multiplied.  Living a refuge life will be much 
simpler and reassuring that I will protect you from the evil 
ones.  Once you see the tribulation begin, it will also be a 
great time to be living right before My Era of Peace will begin.  
You will have to suffer a living purgatory on earth, but you are 
assured that this time will be brief to save My Elect.  At the 
time of the tribulation reach out to help bring people with 
crosses on their foreheads to My refuges so they too could be 
saved from the clutches of the Antichrist.” 
 
Wednesday, June 13, 2007: (St. Anthony of Padua) 
 Jesus said: “My people, the first vision represents life in 
all of its vitality, and the second vision is all about death.  
Every year the seasons also remind you about life in the spring 
and death in the fall and winter.  This should also be a 
reminder to My faithful that this life is passing away, but the 
next life will be even more glorious for those who find 
themselves in heaven.  All the more reason for you to live your 
lives for love of Me, if you desire to join Me in heaven.  Just 
as death is natural to this life, living in harmony with My 
Commandments is also how the rest of creation is ordered to 
please Me and give Me glory.  Man is made in My Image because 
you have free will to love Me or not.  I do not force anyone to 
love Me, but you must choose to love Me freely on your own.  
Those, who repent of their sins and love Me, are promised to be 
with Me in heaven, but those, who refuse to love Me or serve Me, 
could find themselves judged to hell.  Choose life with Me 
before you die.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, in the middle of your country some 
people have had to endure natural disasters from tornadoes and 
floods.  Some had their homes destroyed by wind or water damage.  
You have accumulated many comforts and electrical devices for 
entertainment.  But all of these earthly things can be swept 
away from you in an instant.  Do not let money, fame, or earthly 
things control you, or take your focus off of Me.  I am the most 
important One in your life, and you need to give everything over 
to Me so you can serve Me without any earthly distractions.  Put 
aside some quiet time for prayer and meditation every day.  By 



keeping in touch with Me through your love, you will be with Me 
forever worshiping Me in heaven.” 
 
Thursday, June 14, 2007: 
 Jesus said: “My people, I abhor this conflict going on in 
Iraq as I do all unnecessary warfare.  Most American casualties 
are being caused by powerful plastic explosives that are 
detonated by a radio signal in roadside bombs.  With all of your 
sophisticated weaponry it is amazing that you are not helping 
your personnel with the proper equipment to defend themselves.  
You have jamming devices in your airplanes to counter radar for 
missiles.  It would not take much know how to jam the signals 
for roadside bombs so they could not be triggered.  Another 
tactic may be to develop a variable crystal to send out signals 
at various cycling frequencies that would detonate bombs at a 
safe distance in front of any convoy of vehicles.  By jamming or 
destroying these simple devices, you could be saving many 
American soldiers from being maimed or killed.  An even better 
solution for saving lives would be to stop the conflict 
altogether, and remove your forces from a bad war in the first 
place.  Pray for peace and an end to this conflict that is 
inspired by the one world people.” 
 Prayer Group:  
     Jesus said: “My people, I love you all so very much, and I 
would like to draw all of you to Me in heaven.  This vision of a 
pink rose represents the life of the body that looks beautiful 
for a while, but then it eventually withers and dies.  The flame 
that goes on forever represents the soul in all of its glory, 
and it will never die, but it lives on for all eternity.  You 
will be separated from your body for a while at death, but at 
the last judgment, you will be reunited in a glorified body.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, I told you before that Satan and 
his demons are working to cause more unrest in the Middle East.  
You are seeing the effects of this evil as more militant forces 
are gaining positions of power in order to launch more rocket 
attacks against Israel.  Any future confrontation with Israel 
could easily draw America into another conflict to support their 
client, Israel.  Pray that such a war does not occur so close to 
Armageddon.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, it is your people’s desire to use 
diplomatic channels to keep the peace in the world.  But the 
Islamic militants want to make constant jihad war against the 
West until Israel is defeated and even the West if possible.  
Any attempts at peace will be seen as weakness.  This direction 
for future conflicts will eventually bring the Antichrist into 
power as a man of peace, but then he will become a tyrant 
dictator of evil.  The evil ones will have their hour, but it 



will not last long.  Pray for My help, and I will lead you 
through this tribulation.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, you have recently celebrated 
Memorial Day for all of your soldiers that have died in past 
conflicts.  With this current conflict in Iraq how many more of 
your soldiers have to die before you see the futility in 
continuing this war?  You have lost 3,500 lives and many 
billions of dollars over four years in a conflict that is not 
improving.  I told you before it will come down to a battle of 
the will of the people against the one world people who control 
your Congressional leaders.  Pray that these wars could be ended 
before they destroy you.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, each year that you are pummeled by 
hurricanes and tornadoes, these storms are eroding your economic 
base and your insurance companies are having considerable 
losses.  Your recent stock market gives a false appearance of 
prosperity, but the average person is actually losing while the 
rich prosper.  Pray for the people suffering from these 
disasters because very little government money is helping them.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, you are currently reading many 
articles of large lakes losing water or even drying up.  The jet 
streams are becoming more erratic and rain patterns have changed 
that do not supply enough water to maintain your lake levels.  
These are more problems associated with your increasing 
temperatures as you are seeing conditions for famine on a world 
scale come upon you.”  
 
Friday, June 15, 2007: (Sacred Heart of Jesus) 
 Jesus said: “My people, for all created things I am the 
center of your universe, and all things revolve around Me.  I am 
all perfection, all love, and all cause of everything that 
exists.  This vision of a circling universe is to show you the 
breadth and extent of My power, even as the apostles marveled 
when I calmed the stormy sea.  The portrayal of My Sacred Heart 
with a flame and a crown of thorns represents My love for My 
people that I would even give up My life to save all of you.  
The heart is a sign of love and the eternal flame means that I 
will always love you, even when you sin against Me.  My mercy 
and forgiveness are always available to every sinner in My 
sacrament of Reconciliation.  You can confess your sins to the 
priest in contrition and sorrow, and I will forgive you.  Those, 
who do not repent and do not accept the fact that you are 
sinners, are risking the fires of hell for all eternity.  All 
things in the universe follow My Will and man is no exception.  
See that I give you free choice to love Me and follow My Will.  
But some of My angels and men have refused to serve Me, and it 
is for this purpose that hell was created for the prideful and 



those without love in their hearts.  Come to Me, My children, 
and enjoy the love and reward of your Master for being faithful 
to your mission and My Divine Will.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, you are seeing Me in the heavens as 
I am reaching out to everyone to shower My love upon you  from 
My Sacred Heart.  Many have seen a large rainbow around the sun 
today, as you, yourself, have seen with your own eyes.  Rainbows 
are a sign of a covenant as was made with Noah to never destroy 
the earth again with water.  This sign today is another 
representation of My covenant of love with My people.  You know 
how much I love you, and I want you to love Me as well.  It is 
good for you to be here tonight to honor My Sacred Heart and My 
Blessed Mother’s Immaculate Heart.  This feast together is a 
celebration of our two hearts joined together as one.  The 
darkness at the end of the vision represents the coming trial of 
evil in the tribulation, but rejoice because I will vanquish all 
of these evil ones and bring about My Era of Peace.”  
 
Saturday, June 16, 2007: (Immaculate Heart of Mary) 
 Our Lady said: “My dear children, I thank all of you for 
participating in both Masses for My Immaculate Heart and My 
Son’s Sacred Heart.  It is always a joy to bring all of My 
children to My Son, Jesus.  Our hearts are joined as one heart 
and we wish to join our hearts with your hearts as well.  You 
can pray My rosary or pray meditatively with informal prayer.  
There is such a great need of prayer in your world that you 
could be on your knees praying all day long.  Pray for your 
families; pray for peace in the world; pray for purity and avoid 
the sins of the flesh.  Pray for poor sinners and the poor souls 
in purgatory.  We love you so much and you can share your love 
with us in prayer and when you can receive My Son in Holy 
Communion.  Love one another, and reach out to evangelize as 
many souls as you can to save them from hell.” 
     (Father’s Day Mass) God the Father said: “I am the Father 
of all fathers and I come to bless and console all fathers 
because you have a heavy responsibility in providing for your 
family.  There are fewer families that even have a father as the 
head of the household because of your sinful lifestyles, 
divorce, and single parents.  Fathers need to love their 
families and support their children both physically and 
spiritually.  It should be the father’s responsibility to see 
that their children are educated properly in school and college, 
as well as properly educated in their religious faith.  Parents 
bring souls into this world and it is their duty to lead them to 
a love of God by good example.  I have sent you My Beloved Son 
to teach you how to love and obey My Commandments.  I am Father 
of all peoples, and I want you to follow and love Me even more 



than your own parents.  A father image is always one of strength 
and authority, so wish Me a happy Father’s Day on this day that 
you honor all fathers.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, I am opening this door to the 
knowledge of My love.  Some seek to know Me in every way 
possible.  This is an open door of opportunity that not every 
one takes advantage of, but those, who do, receive great graces 
for their desire to be with Me.  Many worldly people are always 
looking for greener pastures of riches and possessions, but they 
are never fully satisfied.  I am opening this door to greener 
spiritual pastures where I wish to pasture My sheep in My love 
and My gifts that will satisfy your souls completely.  When you 
seek to know Me, you can take time for retreats, or you can pray 
the Liturgy of the Hours.  Your experiences at monasteries 
either physically or in movies, gives you a deep understanding 
of the contemplative life.  This feeling of quiet love with Me 
can be lost in your busy everyday activities.  Slow down at 
times so you can fully appreciate the gifts of your Lord.” 
 
Sunday, June 17, 2007: (Father’s Day) 
 Jesus said: “My people, fathers know the importance of 
providing food for their children, and a place to stay and call 
home.  At times a father may have to take jobs that are not what 
he wanted, but he does it to provide money for the family.  
Fathers are the protectors of the family as well as from 
weather, dangers, and robbers.  Even once you have helped your 
children to grow up and get educated, you still look out for 
them once they have left the house.  You are shepherding  your 
children in protecting them from physical harm and you look out 
for their spiritual welfare as well.  A father should be a good 
role model for his children and even his grandchildren.  So as 
fathers see the responsibilities of their place in society, it 
is good to thank them on this day for all they have done for 
their families and their community.  A father and mother are the 
core helpers in your families, and without them performing their 
functions, your society will suffer as a result.  Pray for all 
the members of your family that you will be cared for and loved 
by Me and your father.  Love is what binds your souls together.” 
 
Monday, June 18, 2007: 
 Jesus said: “My people, you can see in this vision that 
these people are going about their daily activities in the dark.  
This did not happen all at once, as if someone turned out the 
lights.  This living in the darkness of sin has come over your 
people gradually.  This started with your being used to comforts 
and the permissiveness of your society in not holding people 
accountable for their moral sins of living together in 



fornication and having abortions.  It comes in your songs and 
movies that glorify sex, violence, and vulgar language.  With 
this constant barrage on your TV, among your politicians, and 
Hollywood people, your adults and children see sinful behavior 
as acceptable.  Now greed for money, and killing in wars and for 
drugs has become everyday living because your society’s 
standards have so deteriorated.  Even though others are living 
sinfully, it does not make it right, and My faithful are still 
obliged to follow My Commandments in showing your love for Me.  
When I came on the earth, I was the Light in the darkness of sin 
to show the people how to live rightly by My words and by My 
actions.  My faithful must live this way also by your words of 
instruction and actions that follow your words.  If you are to 
be good examples to others, then you cannot be hypocrites by 
saying one thing and doing another.  Live holy lives by your 
words and your actions, and you too can be a Light amidst the 
darkness of sin.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, military weapons are big business, 
especially in America.  There are several nations that sell 
weapons, but unless there were constant wars, there would be no 
business or need for these weapons.  This is how the one world 
people make money on wars, and it is also why they find ways to 
cause wars.  Some dictators are set up just for a reason for 
another war.  Even lately you are seeing unprovoked wars to 
preempt other nations.  In Iraq this war continues even though 
there were no nuclear bombs found.  Pray for peace so the one 
world people do not get their way.  When I come again, I will 
defeat these greedy killers and they will be cast into hell with 
Satan and the Antichrist.” 
 
Tuesday, June 19, 2007: (St. Romuald) 
 Jesus said: “My  people, I love all of you as I rush into 
your souls at Communion time.  This vision in the attic is where 
many will be hiding during the tribulation as you move from 
house to house at interim refuges on your way to your final 
refuge.  It is because the evil ones will be trying to kill you, 
or place chips in your body, that you will be fleeing to My 
refuges of protection.  When I come to free you and place your 
captors into hell, this is when the floor of the attic will 
disappear and you will be able to see all the faithful.  At the 
refuges you will be invisible to the evil ones, but visible to 
each other.  Have no fear of these evil times for My angels will 
guide you and protect you.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, you care more about the appearance 
of your house, and your outward appearance than you do for your 
inner appearance of your soul.  Your possessions and even your 
very body are passing away, but your soul lives on forever.  



This is why you should take more care of your soul in frequent 
Confession than all of your earthly cares.  It is your love for 
Me and others that is more important than your love for earthly 
things and any fame.  Keep your focus on Me and the eternal 
destination of your soul and you will not be far from your 
reward in heaven.  Even if you have been blessed with earthly 
wealth and spiritual wealth, it is even better to share what you 
have with others to help the poor to have their necessities, and 
to help the poor of spirit with My graces.  When you share from 
the heart, it is truly a sincere sign of genuine charity rather 
than for other advantages.  Trust in Me and My love, and you 
will have spiritual riches that are much more valuable than any 
earthly riches.” 
 
Wednesday, June 20, 2007: 
 Jesus said: “My people, just as you see the students move 
forward each year in their studies, everyone should be improving 
toward your perfection from year to year.  The students learn 
more about their regular subjects as well as about their faith 
in Catholic schools.  So My faithful should take some time now 
to see if they have improved in their faith since last year.  If 
you have not improved, then think of some things that will help 
you on your way to perfection.  Everything that you do not 
improve in life will have to be made up in purgatory.” 
 Jesus said: “My people, this year has been forecasted to be 
the hottest summer on record.  Such a heat could cause many 
deaths from heat exhaustion if people do not have a fan or air 
conditioning.  It can increase the chance of drought with more 
intense fires in the West.  Your storms and hurricanes could 
become more violent with great damage when they strike land.  
Last year the El Nino in the Pacific Ocean did not allow many 
hurricanes to form in the Atlantic Ocean, but this year there is 
no El Nino to protect you.  This summer will be filled with many 
natural disasters and man-made incidents.  Be prepared with some 
extra food and water because you may have your electricity shut 
off along with no fuel to be pumped for your cars.  You already 
have seen fires in the West and the South, so expect more of the 
same.  Pray that you will have your necessities provided for 
when you trust in Me.” 
 
Thursday, June 21, 2007: (St. Aloysius Gonzaga) 
 Jesus said: “My people, if your roof is leaking, or if it 
is in bad shape, you do everything to fix it right away before 
any rain could cause further damage.  In your physical needs you 
are quick to attend to them, but in your spiritual needs you do 
not act as quickly to seek the forgiveness of your sins to Me or 
to your neighbor. If you let sins accumulate, you are more 



vulnerable to committing further sin and even worse sins.  It is 
better to cleanse your sins often in Confession so you can keep 
your soul pure and in good repair, just as you tend to your roof 
when it leaks.  Even before you come to receive Me in Holy 
Communion, I have told you to make things right with your 
neighbor in forgiveness before you bring your gift of love 
before Me at Mass.  It is difficult for man to forgive some harm 
done by another, but do not hold grudges, and work to love even 
your enemies and persecutors.  I even ask you to forgive 
yourself for any wrongdoing because I forgive you, and do not 
let past sins hold you back in life.” 
 
 
 
 
        
 


